Approval – Resolution for Law Enforcement Officers' Memorial

Upon a recommendation from the Road Naming Committee, a motion was made by

Board Member McRae and seconded by Board Member Blount to approve the following:

WHEREAS, four law enforcement officers in Craven County have lost their lives in the line of duty since 1960; and

WHEREAS, these officers were Carl Ellis Mayo Jr. and Donald M. Miller of the New Bern Police Department and Toby Taylor and Jeffrey A. Matheny of the Craven County Sheriff's Department; and

Whereas, the Fraternal Order of Police has requested the Craven County Board of Commissioners advocate the naming of a bridge or roadway in Craven County in memory of these fallen officers; and

WHEREAS, the Craven County Board of Commissioners and the City of New Bern Board of Alderman have requested the North Carolina Department of Transportation designate the bridge on N.C. 43 (Glenburnie Road) over U.S. 70 in Craven County as the site for a memorial to these officers.

Now, Therefore, Be IT Resolved:

& Nauglas Halyon

That the North Carolina Board of Transportation dedicates the bridge on N.C. 43 (Glenburnie Road) over U.S. 70 in New Bern in Craven County as the *Law Enforcement Officers' Memorial* in memory of the four fallen officers and future officers in Craven County who may be called upon to give the ultimate sacrifice while protecting the safety of the public.

That appropriate signs be erected at a suitable time.

Adopted, this the second day of June 2005 by the North Carolina Board of Transportation.